2209 Vine Street Berkeley 9, California September 21, 1946

Dr. L. C. Marshall Building 10 Radiation Laboratory University of California Barkeley 4, California

Dear Dr. Marshall:

1

This is to advise you that my plans for taking Elec. E. 299 (2 units) "Study of Literature on Radio Communications" are being changed due to a change in policy instituted by the Division of Electrical Engineering. All new graduate students in Elec. E. are now required to take Elec. E. 298 (2 units) under the direction of Professor Morton and may take in addition Elec. E. 299 (1 unit). The title ariginally agreed upon for my Elec. E. 299 research is now considered to be too general, so I shall work out a more specific title for Elec. E. 299 (1 unit) to be taken under your direction and get Professor Reukema to sign the enrolment papers in your absence.

It looks as if this change will not appreciably change my actual research work, but will require following a somewhat different procedure. It is probable that you may be designated as one of the experts to review the work I submit to Professor Morton for Elec. E. 298. I shall consult you when you return as to whether the revised arrangements which I work out are satisfactory to you.

Sincerely yours,

Frederick B. Wood